                July 12, 2005
George W. Bush

The President

The White House

Washington, D.C.  20500

Dear Mr. President:
Last week, you were asked about the willingness of the United States to eliminate farm subsidies if the European Union did the same.  

I was surprised to hear that, according to press reports, your response was: “Absolutely…let’s join hands as wealthy industrialized nations and say to the world, we are going to get rid of all our agricultural subsidies together.”  
For many producers in North Dakota and around the country, the farm payments Congress established in the 2002 Farm Bill may determine whether a family can stay on the farm or if they need to sell their land and move away.  
Mr. President, this country has made a commitment to our farmers and ranchers: in exchange for a safe, plentiful, and affordable food supply, we provide them with a modest safety net to help them survive the cyclical nature of agriculture.  Farm program payments are the backbone of this safety net; without them, huge sections of rural America would wither up and blow away.  If the United States were to abandon farm payments, it would be a fundamental change in how we as a nation treat agricultural production.  This would have devastating impacts on my state and others like it.    

Family farmers and ranchers in my home state accept as a fact of life that they will have to deal with bad weather, crop diseases, and other conditions that are beyond their control.  They ought not also have to confront ill-considered policies from their own government that threaten to pull the rug out from under them.

Mr. President, as the Secretary of Agriculture begins the process of traveling the country to solicit input on the next Farm Bill, I hope that your Administration recognizes the importance of the farm safety net to rural America and is committed to fully supporting the farm program Congress established in the 2002 Farm Bill.  






Sincerely,

BYRON L. DORGAN

United States Senate

     
